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1.1 The board should authorize the inclusion of capital and/or operating costs related to the general roll-out of smart meters in the 2006 revenue requirements of utilities. This is a mandated program which has the potential to have a significant impact on the LDC’s cash flow.  Including this in the 2006 rates will at least provide a better matching of the cost with the collection of the reimbursement through rates and thereby reduce the negative cash flow impact on the LDC.  
1.2 Each utility should propose a smart meter budget to justify the amount included in 2006 rates.

1.3 N/A

1.4 Establishing deferral accounts would ensure that the amounts built into rates match the capital or expenses incurred for the OEB’s assurance.  However, there are numerous deferral accounts now and Smart Meters capital and expense to roll out this program could be monitored by the OEB without establishing a deferral account.
1.5 This question is somewhat vague since accounting requirements can encompass a lot of issues such as useful life, deferral accounts, capital vs expense recognition, account numbers assigned etc.  Clarification is required for this question to be effectively answered.
2.1 Yes the Board should permit utilities to record their costs of consultants, legal counsel and direct incremental disbursements related to all regulatory proceeding in Account 1508 for the purpose of subsequent review and disposition.  If a utility is required to retain legal counsel and consultant costs to justify that it used due diligence and prudence in fulfilling Board directed regulatory matters it should be able to recover those costs.  It should follow their materiality limits.
2.2.1 Utilities should be permitted to record in a deferral account foregone revenue    amount attributable to unforecasted load losses arising from distribution generation.  At this time it is difficult to predict the lost revenue due to uncertainty of the number of generators and the effect.  This should be tracked in a deferral account to provide data for appropriate action later on.
3.1 The board should develop a standardized methodology for stand-by rates to be used by all utilities.  This makes it easier for the OEB to regulate.  

3.2 Any LDC that wants to delineate itself from this design method, should have the opportunity to do so and provide adequate rational for the change.

3.3 We do not have sufficient experience to provide an answer to this question.

4.1.1, 4.1.2, 4.1.3,4.1.4  Other Deferral Accounts -  It is our opinion that the board should limit the number of deferral accounts and therefore we recommend that it is more appropriate to decide whether a deferral account is needed on a case-specific basis.
